


















Cordova City Council
December 8, 2021
Requested Overview

Startup & Three Year Business plan
Based on U.S. Small Business Administration Lean Model

State of Alaska Brewery License Application - State completion confirmed November 19, 2021
Licensee: Witch Mountain/Witches Kitchen LLC

Identity
Our microbrewery will produce world-class craft
beer that reflects the spirit of our uniquetown,
while also providing year-round employment and a
community-focused gathering space for families,
friends, and visitors alike.

Investment Capital & Building
● Anticipated Investment Capital: $200,000

○ Secured investment capital of $250,000.
○ Provides $50k contingency.

● Brewery building and facility space:
○ Secured by long-term lease.

Business Problem Statement
Cordova is a community in need of year-round,
diverse economic drivers; sustainable
employment; and space for locals to gather,
celebrate and connect.

Our Solution
A microbrewery would bring full time employment,
tax revenue, innovation, and additional income to
the community.
● Our goal is to operate this business such that

it provides salaries and benefits that make
Cordova’s cost of living viable for at least four
full time local employees.

Key Roles - Full Time Equivalents (FTEs)
Anticipated Local Hires:
● Four full time, year-round
● 1.5 seasonal

This staffing plan will be re-evaluated on an
annual basis to ensure staffing keeps in line with
business growth and demand. We anticipate four
FTEs to be the optimal number for at least the first
2-3 years of business, and we will increase this as
demand allows.

Anticipated Annual Revenue
● 2022 - Year 1: $50,000
○ Note: This assumes the brewery would not

open until September 2022, dependent
upon State licensing timeline.

● 2023 - Year 2: $250,000
● 2024 - Year 3: $275,000
Secondary to creating great beer, our focus is a
sustainable business plan that provides full time
employment. A profit sharing plan will be in place
for employees to benefit from shared success.

General Operating Plan
As this is a private business with proprietary
operations, limited information can be shared.
● Provide salaries and benefits for four full time

employees.
● Operate 11 months out of the year, at a

minimum of 4 days a week.
● Produce world-class beer that utilizes Alaska,

and Cordova, products when available.
● Produce and provide non-alcoholic options for

families and non-beer drinkers.
● We will continue to partner with our local

producers within Cordova to provide “pop-up”
dining options and markets for locals.

● Invite community-focused organizations to
apply for annual non-profit partnership
percentage of sales or in-kind donations.

● Host community events of all kinds.
● Certified women-owned business.

Milestones - Timeline
Initial startup and operating plan:
● 2022 - Year 1: Startup and open to the public.

○ Note: Anticipate September 2022 for public
opening, however this is dependent upon
the State licensing timeline.

● 2023 - Year 2: Operate for first full calendar
year, evaluate and make changes if needed.

● 2024 - Year 3: Sustain existing operations
and evaluate existing model to determine
areas for growth (i.e. increase in barrels,
expansion expand type/variety of products
offered, hire more help etc)

The business plan and timeline will be reviewed
and analyzed on an annual basis to adjust
strategy or model as needed. Breweries are
based on an age-old model, but are driven by
innovation and customer preferences, so we need
to be flexible in adapting as needed.





 


 


 
 


 


 
Department of Commerce, Community, 


and Economic Development 
 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 


550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 
 
 


December 2, 2021   
 
Witch Kitchen/Witch Mountain LLC 
DBA: Witches Brew License #6005 
 
No Road Brewing LLC 
DBA: No Road Brewing License #6008 
  
Re: Competing Applications for a Brewery License in Cordova 
 
Dear Applicants: 


As you are aware, there is one new brewery license allowed in the city limits of Cordova and because both 
of you applied for that license within a timely manner of each other, the ABC Board must consider these 
applications to be "competing applications” at the January 18, 2022 board meeting in Juneau. Your 
attendance at the meeting will be necessary, either in person or on Zoom (the links will be posted on the 
website a week or so before the meeting). 
 
For your information, the regulations defining competing applications and the procedures the board must 
follow to determine which applicant is awarded the license is below.  
 
3 AAC 304.110. Mutually exclusive and competing applications  


(a) When the board receives applications for more licenses of a type than can be supported by 
the population under AS 04.11.400(a), so that the board is required to deny one or more 
applications, the applications are "mutually exclusive" under this section.  


(b) The board will consider, and grant or deny, mutually exclusive applications in the order in 
which they are received. However, all "competing applications," as defined under (c) of this 
section, will be treated as if they were received at the same time, and will be considered 
together.  


(c)  "Competing applications" are those mutually exclusive applications for licenses  


(1) inside a unified municipality, organized borough, or incorporated city that,  


(A) if the applications are for one or more licenses which have become available 
because of a change of local option or a change in population, are received 







 


during the 30-day period beginning on the date the license or licenses first 
become available; or 


(B)  if the applications are for the last available license other than a license 
described in (A) of this paragraph, are received within the same 30-day 
period beginning on the date the board received the first application for the 
license; and  


(2) outside a unified municipality, organized borough, or incorporated city, that are 
received 30 days or less after the immediately preceding application for the license.  


(d) Nothing in this section may be interpreted to allow the 90-day time limit for a decision on an 
application, set by AS 04.11.510, to be exceeded. 


3 AAC 304.112. Selection among competing applications within incorporated cities, organized 
boroughs, and unified municipalities 


(a) Within an incorporated city, organized borough, or unified municipality, all competing 
applications, as defined in 3 AAC 304.110(c), will be considered together by the board under 
this section.  


(b) If affiliates, or persons who are related by birth or marriage, have filed competing 
applications for premises at a single location, the board will, in its discretion, deny all but 
one of those applications.  


(c) The board will deny any competing applications which are required to be denied under AS 
04.11.320, 04.11.340, or 04.11.480.  


(d) If the denial of one or more competing applications under (b) or (c) of this section causes 
any other competing applications to cease to be mutually exclusive, the board will, in its 
discretion, approve the applications which are no longer mutually exclusive.  


(e) If there continue to be competing applications after the steps in (b), (c), and (d) of this 
section are taken, the board will, in its discretion, grant any applications the board considers 
most in the public interest. The factors the board will, in its discretion, consider in 
determining the public interest include the safety, suitability, and proximity to other 
licensed premises of the location of the proposed premises; the size of the proposed 
premises; community amenities associated with the premises, including entertainment, 
dining facilities, and tourist accommodations; and preferences or priorities expressed by the 
local governing body.  


(f) If there continue to be competing applications after the steps in (b), (c), (d), and (e) of this 
section are taken, the board will, in its discretion, conduct a drawing to determine which 
remaining competing applications to approve. 


(g) A competing application not granted under this section will be denied without prejudice to 
future application.  







 


(h) A license granted under this section will be issued after the time within which unsuccessful 
competing applicants may appeal the denial of their applications, and after all statutory 
requirements are met by the successful applicant. 


 
Statutes and regulations can be found on our website here: 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/AlcoholStatutesRegulations.aspx  
 
Questions or concerns may be sent to: alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov  
 
Respectfully, 
 


 
 
Carrie Craig 
Licensing and Records Supervisor 



https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/AlcoholStatutesRegulations.aspx
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From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: Susan Bourgeois; AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
Cc: Helen Howarth; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
Date: Monday, November 22, 2021 12:28:23 PM


Good afternoon,
 
Thank you for your questions. For our purposes, the process is similar to the renewal
applications. AS 04.11.480 says that if a local governing body wishes to protest the issuance,
renewal, relocation, or transfer to another person of a license they must do so by notifying the
board (this office) and the applicant the reasons for the protest within 60 days of receipt from
the office of notice of filing of the application. If the local governing body does not protest, they
should notify us via email that they “waive their right to protest” earlier than the 60 days. If an
application is protested, the board shall deny the application unless the board finds that the
protest is arbitrary, capricious, and unreasonable. A local governing body may recommend that
a license be issued, renewed, relocated, or transferred with conditions. . If the local governing
body recommends conditions, the board shall impose the recommended conditions unless the
board finds that the recommended conditions are arbitrary, capricious, or unreasonable. If a
condition recommended by a local governing body is imposed on a licensee, the local governing
body shall assume responsibility for monitoring compliance with the condition, except as
otherwise provided by the board.
 
You are correct, there is another brewery application that is still being processed by another
examiner and when it is deemed complete, she will send the notice and part of the application
to your office. The interesting thing here is that there is only one brewery license available
within your city limits – so what we have are competing applications which are considered in
our regulations 3 AAC 304.110 and 3 AAC 304.112. Both applications will be presented to the
ABC board at the same time for their determination, which will be at the January 18, 2022
meeting in Juneau. The board will take any recommendations from your city under
consideration.
 
Please let me know if you have further questions/concerns.
 
Thank you,
 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350



mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov
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From: Susan Bourgeois [mailto:cityclerk@cityofcordova.net] 
Sent: Monday, November 22, 2021 10:27 AM
To: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Cc: Helen Howarth <citymanager@cityofcordova.net>
Subject: RE: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
 
Carrie,
I am used to seeing the liquor license renewal applications from AMCO but this application for a new
establishment, a brewery, is new for me. What exactly are the parameters of the local governing
bodies comments/considerations? How do we weigh in to the Board and what does the Board want
to know?
 
I also happen to know, from social media and the like that there is a second brewery-concept being
developed in Cordova. Is it true that only one will be approved by the board? Does the board want
Cordova City Council to weigh in in that regard, i.e. as to who they believe has the better
idea/concept/ability to make a successful business?
 
I don’t want to put one in front of the City Council without the other – will the materials from the
competitor be coming through soon?
 
Thanks,
Susan
 


From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 12:57 PM
To: Susan Bourgeois <cityclerk@cityofcordova.net>
Cc: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Subject: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
 
Good afternoon,
 
Please see the attached notification for a completed liquor license application for your
consideration.
 
Thank you,
 
 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600



mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov
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Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
 







CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.


From: Craig, Carrie D (CED)
To: CB Stewart; Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED); Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: Attention Glen
Date: Monday, December 13, 2021 9:39:12 AM


Good morning,
 
Perhaps I can clarify. The City does not need to necessarily pick one application over the other,
that decision is ultimately up to the ABC board – however the board will seriously take the
City’s recommendation into consideration. AMCO is asking the City to either “protest” or
“waive their right to protest” each application they are presented with. The board will also take
the community’s interest into consideration.
 
I hope this helps, Brooke, and I have shared this information with the City Clerk. Let me know
if you have further questions/concerns.
 
Thanks for your inquiry,
 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
 


From: CB Stewart [mailto:wtchmtn@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, December 13, 2021 9:31 AM
To: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>; Craig, Carrie D (CED)
<carrie.craig@alaska.gov>; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
<alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: Attention Glen
 


Hello Glen,
 
I'm hoping you can clarify a few items. As you can see in the attachments, Council has been told that you
emphasized to City of Cordova staff that the ABC board relies heavily on the preferences and priorities
expressed by the local governing body and as such the ABC board would like the City to provide specific
local guidance to aid the ABC in their deliberations.
 
I am confused because that is NOT what my understanding was from our email correspondence last week



mailto:carrie.craig@alaska.gov

mailto:wtchmtn@gmail.com
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where you said AMCO has NOT requested the City recommend an applicant and that any input may be
considered. May be considered is not the same as 'relies heavily' on input from the City. Does what the City
of Cordova staff is reporting to Council on the attached agenda item agree with what you told them?
 
Thank you for your prompt reply. Time is a bit of the essence as the meeting is this Wednesday and I’m
concerned Council might end up taking action based on incorrect information. I'm just trying to understand
the process and the weight given by the ABC to a recommendation from the City of Cordova. 
 
Thank you!
Brooke
 
 
--
WITCH KITCHEN / WITCH MOUNTAIN LLC
P.O. BOX #2273
CORDOVA, ALASKA
99574
907-424-6060
 


 







From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: Tina Hammer; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Helen Howarth; Susan Bourgeois; AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: Cordova Brewery License Applications
Date: Friday, December 17, 2021 7:58:50 AM
Attachments: image001.png


Good morning,
 
Received, thank you. If I understand the mayor’s letter, the City of Cordova does not protest
the license application for No Road Brewing, license #6008.
 
Just to let you know, we will need a separate letter be sent regarding Witches Brew, license
#6005. A local governing body may “protest” or “waive their right to protest”.   
 
AS 04.11.480 says that if a local governing body wishes to protest the issuance, renewal,
relocation, or transfer to another person of a license they must do so by notifying the board (this
office) and the applicant the reasons for the protest within 60 days of receipt from the office of
notice of filing of the application. If the local governing body does not protest, they should
notify us via email that they “waive their right to protest” earlier than the 60 days. If an
application is protested, the board shall deny the application unless the board finds that the
protest is arbitrary, capricious, and unreasonable.
 
This means, if the City is protesting the issuance of #6005 you will need to provide your
reasonings in writing to the applicant and to this office no later than January 18, 2022, however
the deadline for the January board meeting is December 30, 2021.
 
Please let us know if you have further questions or concerns.
 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
 


From: Tina Hammer [mailto:cityclerk3@cityofcordova.net] 
Sent: Thursday, December 16, 2021 3:17 PM
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Cc: Helen Howarth <citymanager@cityofcordova.net>; Susan Bourgeois
<cityclerk@cityofcordova.net>
Subject: Cordova Brewery License Applications
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system.
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.


You don't often get email from cityclerk3@cityofcordova.net. Learn why this is important


 


Good Afternoon,
 
Please see the attached letter from Mayor Clay Koplin regarding the Cordova City Council’s
recommendation concerning the brewery license applications in Cordova, Alaska.  A hard copy will
follow by mail.
Thank you,
 
 


Tina Hammer
City of Cordova
Deputy Clerk


(907) 424-6286
cityclerk3@cityofcordova.net
601 1st St.
Cordova, AK 99574
http://www.cityofcordova.net
 



mailto:cityclerk3@cityofcordova.net
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350


November 19, 2021 


State Fire Marshal 
Via email: pam.bowden@alaska.gov 


lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov 
timothy.fisher@alaska.gov  


Department of Environmental Conservation 
Via email: DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov 


License Number:   6005 


License Type: Brewery 
Applicant: Witch Mountain/Witches Kitchen LLC 
Doing Business As: Witches Brew 


AS 04.11.330(b) and AS 04.11.370(a)(6) require that an applicant for a liquor license operate in 
compliance with each applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and 
the local governing body in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   


This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above referenced 
entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more information). 
Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  


REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal


DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________ 


 Compliant  Non-compliant


COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 


If you have any questions, please send them to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  


Sincerely, 


Glen Klinkhart 
Director, ABC Board 


Noelani Thompson x


11/24/2021 907-334-5919


x


Operation has not submitted applications for a DEC Food Establishment Permit. 


AMCO Received 11/24/2021
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From: CB Stewart
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Re: #6005 DEC Non-Compliant Response
Date: Wednesday, November 24, 2021 1:55:21 PM


Hello! Thanks for bringing this to my attention. I received an email with forms & a list for the
premises from Pam also. 


I’ve begun the process of getting the building information together…


Is it best to send all of this to both you & Pam? 


Also, when working on this list yesterday I found more drawings of the building. Is it possible
to ad these to my application & redraw the form with the layout I submitted? 


Wishing you a great holiday,
Brooke 


On Wed, Nov 24, 2021 at 1:48 PM Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
<alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> wrote:


Good afternoon,


 


We received the attached non-compliant response from the Dept. of Environmental
Conservation. Please reach out to their office to see what you need to bring the company into
compliance.


 


Respectfully,


 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor



mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
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Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600


Anchorage, AK 99501


907-269-0350


 


-- 
CB STEWART
(310) 702-2424


PO Box #2273 
Cordova, Ak 
99574







From: Thompson, Noelani C (DEC)
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: decfsspermit (DEC sponsored); Corveau, Brehan K (DEC)
Subject: RE: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
Date: Wednesday, November 24, 2021 9:16:15 AM
Attachments: 6005 DEC & Fire Notice.pdf


Hi Carrie,
 
Witch Kitchen in Cordova has only applied for a temporary permit with our program. This permit
expired back in August of this year. I have completed the form as non-compliant as the operator was
informed that a Food Establishment Permit is needed, but no applications have been submitted yet.
 
Please contact me with any further questions.
 
Thank you,
 
 


Lani Thompson
Environmental Health Officer
State of Alaska / Food Safety and Sanitation Program
555 Cordova St., 5th Floor
Anchorage, AK 99501
Office Phone - 907-334-5919
Fax - 907-269-7510
Main Office Line – 907-269-7501
 
 
 


From: decfsspermit (DEC sponsored) <DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Monday, November 22, 2021 2:15 PM
To: Thompson, Noelani C (DEC) <noelani.thompson@alaska.gov>
Subject: FW: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
 
More info!
 


From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 12:58 PM
To: Bowden, Pam A (DPS) <pam.bowden@alaska.gov>; Nakano, Lloyd M (DPS)
<lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov>; Fisher, Timothy W (DPS) <timothy.fisher@alaska.gov>; decfsspermit
(DEC sponsored) <DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov>
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: FW: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
 
I apologize, I forgot to include the application (see attached).
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 



550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 



Main: 907.269.0350



November 19, 2021 



State Fire Marshal 
Via email: pam.bowden@alaska.gov 



lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov 
timothy.fisher@alaska.gov  



Department of Environmental Conservation 
Via email: DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov 



License Number:   6005 



License Type: Brewery 
Applicant: Witch Mountain/Witches Kitchen LLC 
Doing Business As: Witches Brew 



AS 04.11.330(b) and AS 04.11.370(a)(6) require that an applicant for a liquor license operate in 
compliance with each applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and 
the local governing body in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   



This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above referenced 
entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more information). 
Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  



REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal



DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________  



 Compliant  Non-compliant



COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 



If you have any questions, please send them to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  



Sincerely, 



Glen Klinkhart 
Director, ABC Board 



Noelani Thompson x



11/24/2021 907-334-5919



x



Operation has not submitted applications for a DEC Food Establishment Permit. 
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			If you have any questions, please send them to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.









Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
 


From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 12:55 PM
To: Bowden, Pam A (DPS) <pam.bowden@alaska.gov>; Nakano, Lloyd M (DPS)
<lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov>; Fisher, Timothy W (DPS) <timothy.fisher@alaska.gov>; decfsspermit
(DEC sponsored) <DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov>
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: #6005 dba Witches Brew New Brewery License
 
Good afternoon,
 
Please see the attached notification for a completed liquor license application for your
consideration.
 
Thank you,
 
 


Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
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		If you have any questions, please send them to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.










AMCO Received 12/30/2021
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Submitted On Name Email Message


11/26/2021 17:20:35 Charles K. Weaverling kelleyweaverling@gmail.com I know this is
a form letter, but I've known Brooke since they arrived in town and know her to be a solid
individual, and support her in this endeavor.
.


(former Mayor & Bookstore owner)


11/27/2021 3:06:10 Dakota Reynolds dakota.jay.reynolds@gmail.com


More small business is always a good thing.
I think any small business trying to find roots in Cordova is good for our community.


11/27/2021 9:23:15 Rachel Gullett racheldgullett@gmail.com


To whom it may concern,


Brooke Stewart is an accomplished and resilient business woman who is working for Cordova. I support
her in this business venture.


Thank you for your consideration,
Rachel Gullett


11/27/2021 18:28:52 Sarah Perez ssperez0126@yahoo.com


I would absolutely love another female owned and operated brewery in Alaska. I am one of the first black
female brewers in our beautiful state and would be honored to come and help them plant the seed of craft
beer. Let Witch Mountain Brewery happen.


(Pink Boots Society AK Pink Boots SocietyPink Boots Society)
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From: Kristin Carpenter
To: Susan Bourgeois
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: brewery applications in Cordova
Date: Wednesday, December 1, 2021 1:23:48 PM


Hello Susan,


Could you please forward this to the Cordova City Council and Mayor for tonight's meeting?
Thank you for helping to get this message to the Council, I would come to the meeting tonight
but I'm out of town until tomorrow.


I'm writing to express my support for the two applications -- No Road Brewing Co. and
Witches Brew -- before the City Council to establish brewing businesses in Cordova;  I have
worked with both applicants and find them to be resourceful, hard-working entrepreneurs with
a genuine interest in serving the Cordova community.


As the lead staff person for an organization that fosters economic development in Prince
William Sound, I strongly believe that these businesses would add great value to the mix of
services available to residents of and visitors to Cordova. I hope you can support this proposed
addition to Cordova's restaurant and hospitality sector.


Thank you for your consideration,


Kristin Carpenter


Kristin Carpenter
Executive Director
Prince William Sound Economic Development District
P.O. Box 1059
Cordova, AK 99574
(907) 424-5533
pwsedd.org 
                     
Office days:  Monday, Thursday, and Friday, 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.
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From: Elliot Hunker
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Brooke Stewart’s Brewery in Cordova
Date: Saturday, November 27, 2021 7:21:49 AM


Dear Mayor, Council & Alaska Alcohol Control Board,
I support Brooke Stewart’s request to open a brewery in Cordova. She arrived in Cordova and 
hit the ground running. She opened a food trailer that has been serving Cordovan’s populace 
through rain, sleet 7 snow. It’s a well run small business that has an innovative menu. I know 
there are more good things yet to come from this outstanding businesswoman, and support her 
efforts. 


prior to moving to Cordova, Brooke had established cliental in the hot sauce industry and does 
online sales. She networked with a Brewery in Juneau & the Pink Boots Society Alaska 
division and will partner with a women brew master. 


Brooke leased a commercial property, has procured funding to do building renovations and 
purchase brewery equipment. She has also fully completed an AMCO application.


A Brewery run in Cordova would be an appreciated step forward for our community and I 
strongly support her.


Elliot Hunker
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From: Christine M. Babic
To: Mayor&Council@cityofcordova.net
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Brewery License
Date: Saturday, December 4, 2021 10:59:48 AM


Dear Mayor, Council & Alaska Alcohol Control Board,
I support Brooke Stewart’s request to open a brewery in Cordova. She arrived in Cordova and 
hit the ground running. She opened a food trailer that has been serving Cordovan’s populace 
through rain, sleet 7 snow. It’s a well run small business that has an innovative menu. I know 
there are more good things yet to come from this outstanding businesswoman, and support her 
efforts. 


prior to moving to Cordova, Brooke had established cliental in the hot sauce industry and does 
online sales. She networked with a Brewery in Juneau & the Pink Boots Society Alaska 
division and will partner with a women brew master. 


Brooke leased a commercial property, has procured funding to do building renovations and 
purchase brewery equipment. She has also fully completed an AMCO application.


A Brewery run in Cordova would be an appreciated step forward for our community and I 
strongly support her.


Christine Babic
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: CB Stewart
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Fwd: No Road Brewing endorsement?
Date: Thursday, December 9, 2021 12:39:42 PM


Hello, Is it disqualifying if the Brewer, Micah of the No Road application is married to Cathy,
the head executive of the Chamber of Commerce? Here, Cathy isn’t seeing any problem with
the obvious conflict of interests. I’m a member of both the Arts Council & Chamber of
Commerce. 
Thanks,
Brooke


---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: CB Stewart <wtchmtn@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, Dec 8, 2021 at 1:04 PM
Subject: Re: No Road Brewing endorsement?
To: Christiana Routon <christiana.routon@gmail.com>
CC: Alyssa Kleissler <dancinak@gmail.com>, Amy O'Neill Houck <aoh@ipsmedia.com>, B.
S. <stackomon@yahoo.com>, Barclay Kopchak <barclaykopchak@gmail.com>, Cordova
Chamber <executivedirector@cordovachamber.com>, Kate Alexander
<kate@copperriver.org>, Lauren Bien <bienlauren@gmail.com>, Marita Kleissler
<marita.kleissler@gmail.com>, MazieMarv VanDenBroek <maziemarv@hotmail.com>,
Paula Payne <strongestwoman@yahoo.com>, Ron Andersen <senofanders@yahoo.com>, The
Smyke Family <smyke@ctcak.net>


…Thought I was on the Arts Council? This maybe a conflict of interest here. In any case, see
you all Friday night & thanks for your thoughtfulness as I go through this state application
process. 


Thanks! 
Brooke 


On Wed, Dec 8, 2021 at 12:55 PM Christiana Routon <christiana.routon@gmail.com> wrote:
Hi all!


I'm so sorry, I in no way intended to imply Cordova Arts is supporting No Road Brewing!  I
was just trying to support Cordova Arts! :). But because this is contentious at all I have
removed the post.


Thanks and see you this weekend :),
Christiana


On Wed, Dec 8, 2021 at 12:41 PM Alyssa Kleissler <dancinak@gmail.com> wrote:
Hello!


While I'm happy to see that Christiana is helping Cordova Arts with memberships and
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selling mugs at the Bazaar this weekend, I'm confused as to why this was mentioned in a
No Road Brewing post on Instagram? 


Is Cordova Arts endorsing No Road Brewing? We have not met about this and, I,
personally, would not like to see any more posts that allude to our endorsement of one
brewery application over another. I am disappointed that it has come to involving the city
in what is normally a State of Alaska decision. 


If this was decided aside from a meeting, please inform the executive officers of the
board. 


Thank you.


Warmly, 
Alyssa


On Mon, Dec 6, 2021 at 2:27 PM Paula Payne <strongestwoman@yahoo.com> wrote:
Hi Arts Council,


Hope you are all enjoying the winter wonderland.  I'm still playing catch-
up since returning but look forward to hearing about the guitar concert
and all I missed.  Thanks for holding down the fort.


Two current things:


1. We need to hire someone to shovel our trailer, ASAP.  Everyone please
reach out to find us a person to do it.  Ask any high school kids you
may know, etc.  Thank you!!  I have a roof rake for them to use.  I have
no leads at this point.


2.  Friday night and Saturday I have a table at the Holiday Bazaar at the
Cordova Center.  There's room at my table for Cordova Arts to sell
memberships and mugs for holiday gifts.  Free mug with a membership!
etc.  We need to have some volunteers to do that and sit at the table. 
Friday night 6-9 and Saturday 10- 4?  (I'm not sure on the exact hours-
looking for confirmation on that)


Email me back with your availability.


Thank you!
:) Paula


-- 
CB STEWART
(310) 702-2424


PO Box #2273 
Cordova, Ak 
99574
-- 
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Dear Brooke,
At its 12/1/21 regular meeting, Council asked staff to inquire of the Alcohol Marijuana Control
Board if City could be considered for more than one State brewery license.  We spoke with Glen
Klinkhart, Director of the Alcohol Marijuana Control Board, who informed us the established
State rules were non-negotiable.  He also emphasized the Alcohol Beverage Control Board
relies heavily on the preferences and priorities expressed by the local governing body and, as
such, would like City of Cordova to provide specific local guidance to aid their deliberations.
To accommodate their request, City Council would like to review the two brewery proposals at
its December 15 regular meeting.  To assist City Council in making an informed decision, you
are asked to present your brewery plans in person at that meeting.
You will have 10 minutes to present followed by a period for Council questions.  Please be
prepared to present an overview of your business plan including projected timeline, anticipated
investment capital identified as secured/unsecured, anticipated annual revenue, number of local
hires, as well as your general operating plan.
You are invited to prepare a one-page overview that could be included in the public Council
packet IF you can get that document to City Hall by noon Wednesday, December 8th.  Email to
cityclerk@cityofcordova.net
Please let me know as soon as possible if you or members of your team are able to participate.
Feel free to call me at (907)424-6224 if you have questions.
Sincerely,
Helen Howarth
City Manager







Dear Mr. Mayor and City Council members,


In regard to the recent City Council brewpub discussion:


I think that the council should avoid choosing a favorite among the candidates, because that
would be by definition, favoritism. And that could raise both ethical and potentially legal
problems as well. At the very least it would have the semblance of impropriety.


If there is no practical reason for the city to deny or protest the applicants, then selection should
be done by the appropriate State of Alaska agencies by virtue of merit, rather than popularity or
endorsement.


I showed support for one of the applicants, then after finding that there were two, supported
them also. They are both capable and solid applicants of good character and intentions. To me,
it’s good policy to support new business or businesses in Cordova.


I don’t know why there has to be only one, and would support a resolution that would petition
the State to allow both these fine candidates to operate.


Sincerely,


Charles K. Weaverling







From: Cale Herschleb
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: info@witchmtn.com
Subject: My support for Brooke Stewart.
Date: Saturday, December 4, 2021 2:52:28 PM


To whom it may concern:


I support Brooke Stewart’s request to open a brewery in Cordova. She arrived in Cordova and
hit the ground running. She opened a food trailer that has been serving Cordovan’s populace
through rain, sleet and snow. It’s a well run small business that has an innovative menu. I
know there are more good things yet to come from this outstanding businesswoman, and
support her efforts. 


prior to moving to Cordova, Brooke had established cliental in the hot sauce industry and does
online sales. She networked with a Brewery in Juneau & the Pink Boots Society Alaska
division and will partner with a woman brew master. 


Brooke leased a commercial property, has secured funding to do building renovations and
purchase brewery equipment. She has also fully completed an AMCO application.


A Brewery run in Cordova would be an appreciated step forward for our community and I
strongly support her.


Thank you,


Cale Herschleb
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